
 

 
 

Kendrick’s Clinic at Kadzinuni continues to be extremely busy.  
 
During the last six months over 600 children under 5 have received treatment for 
Malaria, over 730 people have attended for voluntary HIV counselling & testing 
services and a huge number of immunisations have been given, including BCG, 
Polio, Measles and Tetanus.  You can read more inside about how Health 
Education is at the heart of our partnership with America Peace Corp volunteer 
Mary Canada, bringing real progress in combating Malaria & HIV/Aids. 
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Clinic Report ð May to October 2010 

11,400 appointments in 6 months! 
 

 

Available via our website at 
www.kadzinuni.org.uk  
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Kadzinuni Library goes from 
strength to strength 
 

 
 

As you can see the Library now has floor mats, 

painted shelving and is being well used by local 

children to supplement the reading and studying 

they do at school. With help from both Mary 

Canada and local volunteer Jonnathan Ziro 

access to our growing stock of books for both 

children and adults is increasing. Back in 

September we supported participation in National 

Book week. Here, Mary writes about it.   

ñThe event was a huge success!  I realize now 

that every so often, Kadzinuni benefits 

"spiritually" from having a nice community event.  

A sort of feel good time.  So, for this book event, 

all the school children, teachers, a few guests 

and parents, assembled outside the classrooms 

(between school and dispensary).  The sub-

district chief attended, and there was even two 

media type men who attended.  Besides the 

awards ceremony, we had classes come to the 

library and carefully explained "library behaviour" 

and other aspects of the library so hopefully more 

students will begin using the facility.  I felt great 

that one afternoon a bunch of class 6 students 

came - they wanted to use this neat dictionary 

that Friends of Kadzinuni purchased - you can 

look up an English word and get the Swahili 

equivalent.  They had their English story books 

with them and lists of words to look up.  I was 

very pleased!! I spent over 5,000sh (£40) on this 

event as we had 18 separate contest categories 

but I think it was money well spent.  Included in 

that expense was a lantern to use in the library so 

students can come in and study at night.  There is 

"study madness" right now with the time for the 

big exams rapidly approaching.  I am trying to be 

fair and let the kids take turns.ò 

Soon we will have a 

good shaded 

reading area just 

outside the Library 

building. We are 

currently funding 

the materials for 

building a large 

umbrella like 

structure called a 

Kivuli, under which 

many people can sit 

shaded from the 

extreme heat. Here you can see the volunteers 

beginning construction. By the time you read this 

it will be complete!  

HIV/Aids Education 
 
We have been actively supporting Health 
Education initiatives and back in August we 
supported an event to engage young people from 
Kadzinuni and surrounding villages in 
understanding HIV by combining some education 
sessions with a Beach volleyball tournament. A 
local health education worker came to Timboni 
Beach, a good three mile walk from the village 
and the day was a huge success. 
 

 
 
The event was so successful that Kadzinuni has 
been chosen to host a much larger event 
involving the whole district, on December 1st, 
World Aids Day which we are very proud to be 
able to support. Once again Mary Canada will be 
helping with this.  She writes.... 
 
ñI am very excited about this and want to make 
sure it is a quality event and that many, many 
people attend.  I am asking to use about 
18,000sh of the FOK funds for this event.  This 
money will fund a dance/music group from 
Mtwapa, pay transportation for a traditional dance 
group from Vipingo (all members are HIV 
positive).ò 

 
 

 



  

The Cottee Cups! 

Two of our long standing supporters John & 
Loraine Cottee married in early August, and 
chose to take their honeymoon in Kenya, visiting 
the Masai Mara for the amazing Wildebeest 
migration but most importantly for them, visiting 
Kadzinuni. John, being a fully qualified Football 
Referee, rather rashly suggested he might like to 
enjoy some football whilst at the village, so a plan 
was formed back in April for John and Loraine to 
officiate at the first ever Football & Volleyball 

tournament to 
be held at 

Kadzinuni. 
Using the goal 
posts we had 
bought some 
years ago, nets 
donated in 
2007 and of 

course kits and balls everything was put in place 
for August 9th.The Cottee Cups had been 
purchased when Nic & Elaine visited in April.  
 
Teams from Kadzinuni and three other local 
villages fought out the football for boys and 
Volleyball for Girls, with thousands of local people 
cheering them on. John took charge of one of the 
football matches and in intense heat had to deal 
with a very friendly pitch invasion when Kadzinuni 
scored, but then also had to sort out a penalty 
shoot out as the semi final was level at one all! 
John & Loraine, as guests of honour kindly 
provided the medals. 

 
 
The tournament was the biggest community 
event Kadzinuni had ever seen, and is set to be 
repeated annually. Despite Kadzinuni winning 
both competitions the atmosphere was friendly 
yet competitive all day and the efforts made by 
the local community leaders in running it gave 
them great experience and proved how well they 
can now run an event like this... something that 
would have been impossible a few years ago. 

 
 

John & Loraine certainly enjoyed the hospitality 
and were able to visit some families in the village 
so that they could better understand what life in 
the village is like on a day to day basis.  
 

 
Above you can see the joy and fun as Loraine 

shares some her photos with the local children. 
 

 

 
Thinking about a holiday in Kenya? 
 
Are you thinking about taking a holiday in 
Kenya? Maybe a safari followed by a few 
days relaxing on the beach, please do 
remember that you can visit Kadzinuni. 
There are many good quality hotels in and 
around Mombasa, some as little 20 
minutes drive from the village. Once you 
are in Mombasa we can arrange day trip 
visits to the village where you can visit the 
school and Kendrickôs Clinic. We can also 
arrange for you to visit some other places, 
mostly ignored by the normal tourist tours. 
You can see and experience at first hand 
the results of your support for our work.  
 

A Kadzinuni family busy 
with the daily chore of 

preparing maize 
 



  

Kadzinuni School News 
 
Whilst you are reading this the students at 
Kadzinuni in Standard 8 will be sitting their final 
Primary School exams. You may recall that in 
April we delivered a donated laptop with mobile 
broadband to the community so that they could 
start to communicate more directly with us back 
here in the UK. A small village school in the 
southern Lake District became our first school to 
start to communicate regularly with Kadzinuni 
Primary using email.  
 

 
 
The good news is that the experiment is working 
well and we will shortly look to extend the 
scheme, giving more people in the UK the chance 
to share stories and experiences with the folk at 
Kadzinuni. Below is an extract from an email sent 
to Storth Primary School by the Head at 
Kadzinuni...... it shows how much effort Kadzinuni 
is making to improve the performance of students 
in exams. 
 
ñ .... with regard to Kadzinuni, we are very grateful 
that we are going on well. The whole school is 
busy preparing for examinations. Class 8 pupils, 
seeking to join secondary school in January are 
very busy for their final big tests. Last year 
Kadzinuni was position 3 out of the 36 schools in 
the zone. 
 
Given that our school does not have boarding 
facilities, we decided to improvise two class 
rooms as dormitories to accommodate the class 8 
boys and girls for their final preparations for the 
examination. All this was but an effort to ensure 
improved results.ò 
 
In addition, the laptop is regularly used to send 
monthly reports to us on the performance of 
Kendrickôs Clinic and it allows us to hear about 
and deal with any urgent issues affecting the 
increasing number of small projects we run in the 
village. 

 
 
 
 
(C) Friends of Kadzinuni 2011  

Crossdale Fun Run 2010 
 
On September 26th we were once again lucky to 
be beneficiaries of £250 raised at Crossdale 
Primary Schoolôs annual Fun Run. We are very 
grateful to Head teacher Peter Creswell and the 
whole Crossdale team for their ongoing support. 
Crossdale have supported Kadzinuni since late in 
1998 so are our longest standing supporters. 
Thanks to everyone involved. 
 

 
 
Curry for Kadzinuni..raised £1,200 
 
Our ñsold outò Curry 
Night on 13th 
November was a huge 
success raising over 
£1,200 for our projects. 
Diners enjoyed a 
wonderful and varied 
Indian Nights special 
menu, a guest 
magician, prize draws 
and games. The night 
concluded with an 
auction of various 
signed items of sporting memorabilia plus some 
items from our Patron Joanna Lumley OBE. 
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